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§ 238.13 National organizations. 
(a) Policy. OASD(PA) serves as the 

primary point of contact within the 
Department of Defense for all types of 
national organizations. In addition, on 
matters relating to the provision of in-
formation of DoD policies, programs, 
budgets, plans, and activities, 
OASD(PA) is the principal point of con-
tact with business and industry. Estab-
lishment of this focal point is designed 
to avoid duplication and ensure that a 
coordinated DoD view is expressed 
when responding to the nontechnical 
needs of these organizations and the 
business/industrial community. 

(b) Procedures. (1) OASD(PA) serves 
as the principal Department of Defense 
point of contact for all national organi-
zations (to include their local and re-
gional chapters in the National Capital 
area) on all matters except: 

(i) Requests for information ema-
nating from an organization and bear-
ing directly on an individual DoD Com-
ponent. 

(ii) Requests for speakers. 
(iii) Those matters involving con-

tractual or consulting relationships. 
(iv) Matters pertaining to scientific 

and technical information. Scientific 
and technical information services are 
administered by the Defense Logistics 
Agency. 

(2) Except in the National Capital 
area, local and regional chapters of na-
tional organizations may deal directly 
with local commanders as delegated by 
appropriate authority. In the National 
Capital area, local and regional chap-
ters shall be referred to OASD(PA) 
when they request support from the 
Department of Defense or any of its 
elements. When appropriate, 
OASD(PA) will refer the matter to 
whatever DoD Component can best ful-
fill the organization’s request. 

(3) Authority for direct communica-
tion and liaison with organizations di-
rectly associated with specific inter-
ests of a single DoD Component is dele-
gated (see § 238.8(d)(2) of this part) to 
that Component. Individual Compo-
nents which maintain liaison with such 
organizations are required to carry on 
their activities in accordance with the 
letter and the spirit of policies set 
forth in parts 237, 91, and 40 of this 
title, respectively). 

(4) OASD(PA) periodically provides 
to national organizations information 
concerning policies, programs, budg- 
ets, and other activities of the Depart-
ment of Defense. DoD Components are 
encouraged to provide informative ma-
terial to OASD(PA) for inclusion in 
these periodic mailings. Examples of 
Component-related material which 
would be proper for distribution to or-
ganizations through OASD(PA) include 
posture statements, significant con-
gressional testimony, internal publica-
tions outlining important programs 
which will have a wide-ranging impact, 
and other major policy pronounce-
ments such as speeches. 

(5) Policies regarding liaison and 
communication with the support for 
organizations representing business or 
commercial interests are outlined in 
part 237a of this title which also covers 
relationships with businesses, indus-
tries, and other commercial enter-
prises. 

§ 238.14 Armed Forces Day. 

(a) Purposes. This enclosure contains 
guidelines concerning the annual ob-
servance of Armed Forces Day. (See 
part 237 of this title.) 

(b) Policy. (1) By Presidential procla-
mation, Armed Forces Day is observed 
on the third Saturday of each May. It 
provides a special occasion to satisfy 
public interest in the Defense estab-
lishment and to demonstrate the unity 
and common purpose of the Armed 
Forces in the fulfillment of our na-
tional security requirements. 

(2) In keeping with the spirit of unifi-
cation as set forth in the National Se-
curity Act of 1947, as amended, partici-
pation by military units in the observ-
ance of the birthdays of individual DoD 
Components or any other day or days 
of significance to a single Component, 
its subordinate elements, or auxiliaries 
will not be undertaken away from mili-
tary installations without the specific 
authorization of the Assistant Sec-
retary of Defense (Public Affairs). 

(3) The United States Coast Guard is 
included, where feasible, in observ-
ances of Armed Forces Day, pursuant 
to agreement with the Secretary of 
Transporation. 

VerDate Aug<04>2004 10:43 Aug 03, 2005 Jkt 205123 PO 00000 Frm 00527 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\205123.XXX 205123


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-11-05T15:30:53-0500
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




